                                           St. Luke Men’s Club

                                   General Membership Meeting

February 20, 2006

1. Meeting called to order by Don O’Brien @ 7:35PM

2. Opening Prayer: Ben Olenick

3. New and Members and Visitors: Homer Rivera, Randy Lee, Larry Knoll, Oscar Kazen, Greg Phillips   

4. Monthly Birthdays: February Birthdays 4 present most senior Paul Keller 

5. Minutes of the previous Meeting: RC read the minutes of the previous meeting. Minutes approved as read.
6. Treasurer’s Report: Greg Shean, reviewed the January 2006 report. Report is approved as read
7. Monthly Meals: Meal loaf cooks were Leonard Hubert, Don Jungman, Jack Reagle, Homer Fetzer, Emilio Riojas, Dr. Rockwood

8. Old Business: No Security Guard from now on, Jungman, Larry Ritter, Duffy Bowen, Rico attended the Gerloff spent $2,500.00. Purchased various animals were purchased for the use at the wild game dinner. 
Requests for the Capital Campaign for Phase I which includes with the new gymnasium has started. Parish wide campaign for donations will start soon . David Keller, Larry Ritter and Joe Pina have been asked to form a committee to help Don Obrien with the financial side of this process.

9.  New Business: The nominating committee was selected to begin the process of presenting the slate of officers for 2006-2008. The committee will present its slate during the March executive meeting which in turn will be presented to the general membership in March. In April nominations from the floor will accepted. In May formal elections will be held for the slate of officers. Alex Flores, Duffy Bowen, John Jungman and Terry Sparrow have been selected as the nomination committee.

Appointed Officers Reports:

A. Budget and Finance: Larry Ridder: No Report
B. Chaplain: Guillermo Wolff: Feeding the Homeless Under the Nolan Street Bridge was held on January 29, 2006.Greg Shean and his wife Gloria cooked a great meal. Don recommended that for the December meeting in lieu of paying for the monthly meal, that all members bring a pair of socks or a cap. The experience was great and is one of the most Christian things the Men’s Club has done as a group.
C. Family Center: John McCauley: Reported the wood cutting team is ready and to report this Thursday at the parking lot family center at 8:00 am. Lunch and drinks will be served at Joey Groff ranch.

D. Inventory Control: Steve Kelly: Requested that anyone who borrows men’s club utensils to return all expeditiously. This helps him with his processes.

E. Membership: Reno Puente: Reno reported that he has some extra photo directories for sale. Even a dollar would do. He will start the process of a new directory next month so wear a smile. Apologize for no post cards this month but promised to catch up next month. Reno announced that the St Luke’s Knights would be feeding the homeless during the coming weekend. Please join in.

F. Parliamentarian : Steve Chumbley: No Report

Standing Committees Reports:

A. Audit: David Keller: Challenged everyone to sell Big Buck tickets. He has sold 3 already.

B. Christian Services: Alfredo Avila: Reported that Belinda Mora, John Katzure, Mr Aleman, Mickey Carley, Hector Najar(hospitalized), Winnie Mc Culey, Roy  Casares

C. Entertainment: Rico Silvas / Mike Perez, Texas Treasure Trip was canceled and anyone having deposits needs to contact Rico for reimbursement..  

Special Projects: Ralph Meneses, Out off cycle requests: Antonion’s request was denied. PTC request which is funded through the scholarship program was denied. Request for the St Jerome wild game dinner, approved($200.00) any prizes won would be donated to the St Luke’s Wild Game Dinner, approved request from Immanuel Raffle tickets for March 11, 2006, tickets will put in the Men’s Club name and any prizes won will be donated for the SLMC wild game dinner, received in the mail a St. Paul Community Center request, St Luke’s PTC Black Jack Gala approved $200.00 for the tickets to the gala. Last thing Ralph met on behalf of the club with Knight of Columbus, Diego Pena, to discuss the possibility of partnering common events this will take some consideration and the club would take each event on a case by case basis.

d. Scholarship: Alex Flores, reported the process will start soon. Nat Chavez and George Delgado have been selected as part of the committee. 

                  F. Life Time; Terry Sparrow (No report)

                  G. Public Rleations: Everett Elstak (No report)

                  H. Telephone Calling: Marvin Berg (No report)

I. Wild Game Dinner: Rico Silvas, Quick report on the gambling trip to Port Aransas. Not much participation. Reported 12 days until the WGD. Labor of love event . Our leadership helps outside organizations because of our good reputation. Volunteer sign up sheets available tonight. He is challenging the young guys to start picking up the slack in order to develop the future leaders of the Club. Volunteers make the success of the wild game dinner. Needs help for transportation. Joey Groff has volunteered his trailer and services. Ingram Roofing helps with the breakdown. A visit to St. Paul’s was done by Reno, Larry and Don and met with Mary Pena. Various improvements have been made in the lighting and doors access plus other improvements have been made, port-a-pots have been ordered, 4 people for support will be provide ST Paul’s, have 30 parking spaces available for the volunteers, security guards and bar tenders have been contracted, raffle tickets have been ordered Big bucks 440 Raffle tickets available this year 10,000 cash in prizes. Corporate tables sold out 54. Next year the possibility of an early deposit of the tables. Corporate table waiter are set, special 30-30 Winchester the last one available to be auction, parking at St. Paul’s parking tickets given to some corporate table, no workers will be allowed in the parking lot after 5:00pm, centralized buying approx. 95% will be bought by Rico, Thursday evening fish meal will be served, workers for the Sam Shelter have been coordinated by Ralph Menses, all goods ice truck all is set…………….. Sound system is contracted and will be tested, new auctioneer, auction prizes. Don Obrien stepped in about thank you notes. RC will take care of sending all thank you notes for all auction and raffle items or anything else and return to him to get a composite list. One thing of thank you notes to include price and how much the item went for etc. Auction prices please consider purchasing some to avoid the St. Luke’s men’s club purchasing anything of value is appreciated. Please remember no hard liquor and to limit beer consumption to actual workers and not family or others. Reports by Joe and Gene followed: Weapons 36 to be auctioned including 12 for the card raffles. Premium prize is the 30-30 Winchester. He thanked Lou, Rico and Jessie about contributing to a fishing package plus requested if anyone wanted to underwrite a weapon to see him. Gene talked about the guns and other members who donated gift certificates, air boat fishing trip, cash, the Doctor brining all kinds of items, Finch Cigar, Greg power washer, requested cash to supplement the hunts with HEB gift certificates in lieu of having the other provide the meal, doing real well with all prizes. Alex reported that 630 seats are taken. He recognized various members for the sale of tables.    
10. Comments or items for the Good of the Club:

a. John Donnelon- Blood Drive this coming Sunday, needs 25-30 donors. 500 pints needed and now a travel bag is given to each donor.    

b. David Keller- Commented about bringing some items from the your house and be incorporated into packages. February 25, 2006 sausage making. 

c. Dr. Portales commented just to ask any business to donate.

d. Don Jungman- Has dried sausage available, this coming Saturday making sausage at Ike Eisemnger Place for the wild game dinner.

e. Joe Pina- commented on bar tenders and those that have too a little too much to drink. Please be aware and let some know if you need help to address the situation. 

        Raffle: Seven prizes       

11. Adjournment: 8:45PM
12.  Closing Prayer: Ben Olenick

Raffle:    $321.50 

Meals:    $410.00

Attachments:      Treasurer’s Report

